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Present: Mark Flaherty (Music, Chair); Diane Sautter (English, Secretary); Mike Burgemeier (Library), C.R. DeJong (Sociology); Dave Donovan (Physics); John Ejnik (Chemistry); Stepahn Larson (Art and Design); John Limback (Academic Computing); Alec Lindsay (Biology); Kathy Saville (Instructional Technology). Justin Lynch (ASNMU).
Minutes :Burgmeier moved to approve Sept. 8th  minutes as corrected. Seconded by Larson. Approved.
Announcements
1. ETRPC is currently making plans for the TLC Awards.
2. Flaherty met with Darlene Walch.  She will be attending our next meeting.

Reports
Academic Computing (Limback)

Software requests from faculty members are on the list provided by John Limback.  From a total of 19 requests, 13 were approved.   Annual licenses are listed on the handout.  

A question was asked about MyNMU’s unavailability during the first week of classes because of a power failure.  Flack mentioned that MyNMU is being reexamined, and that the service should be better in the future.  Our hardware is currently up to date.

Instructional Design (Saville)

Chat for WebCT went down yesterday.  There was a malfunction with the scripting in our server.  Server was rebooted.   Chat is now back and functioning.

E-packs:  Book publishers are now requiring access codes to use E-packs.  This costs the students more money.  Faculty members should be sure to ask booksellers if the access to the E-pack requires code numbers.  If so, faculty should negotiate for access without code numbers.  Since our courses are in WebCT, access to the E-pack will be only available to students listed for the course in WebCT.

Testing:  The Music and Society room is still having problems with wireless service.  This is in the process of being checked out by IT.  The room now has 5 access points. Sometimes difficulties are from the failure of students to update their computers.

Faculty who are using WebCT testing should offer a practice test first, to check on access issues.  If a classroom is experiencing problems, an immediate call to the Help Desk (2468) will notify that there are difficulties.  Then Telecom can log in and find out if the room is experiencing difficulties.  Many times the difficulties are with student computers.

Old Business

Appropriate Use:  TLAC is considering using videos on Media Site Live to give information on useful teaching practices with computers.  This is in process at present.

Joyal would like to see a set of uniform guidelines for computer use in classes.  It was commented that without faculty agreement on the guidelines, the guidelines might appear in syllabi, but the faculty in charge of the class wouldn’t necessarily follow them.

Saville recommends checking material on technology use in the classroom on the IT website (Search under the words “Appropriate Use”).  Saville mentioned that new faculty were given a workshop, and that they generally learn also by coming to the CITE for personal assistance.  Flaherty will send link to the IT site to committee members. 

Initial List of New-issue Computer Problems from Fall 2006:  

1. Transition from computer to computer.  Question: Could there be a faculty server where faculty could back things up (instead of using discs).

2. Faculty could keep the old computer longer to make adjustments.

3. Some faculty members still want to be able to choose which platform individuals can use.
4. Some questions have risen about the 3 servers.  Different information is available on different servers (e-mail address one place; IN another place, etc.) Not all frequently required information is on the Pipeline.   It would be helpful to be able to get everything needed for a complete roster in one location.   
To do this, it would be best to confer with faculty about needs and then create a single location for their necessary information. We can have more discussion of servers next week.
New Business

Darlene Walch is trouble-shooting the issues that occurred with new-issue computers this semester.  After looking at the above list, see if you can add anything additional from your departments. Walch will be at our meeting next week to talk about this.  Also, Walch is concerned about helping faculty with data, with backing up, etc. Please e-mail any suggestions for next week’s meeting. 

Donovan mentioned the issue of a faculty member putting notes to his course on-line and charging a fee for entrance to the site. Next meeting Oct. 6.  Meeting adjourned at 12 noon.
Respectfully submitted,

Diane Sautter, Secretary 

